
 

  

 

 

To all Student, Employee Unions and Associations 
 
My name is Nicole Lebrasseur. I am the Executive Director of the Canadian Peoples Union NFP INC.  
 
We are a union of Canadian citizens and Indigenous Peoples united to protect our collective political and civil rights 
under international, national, and provincial law.  We are federally registered under public administration.  
 
Our goal is to finally ensure that the rights of Canadians as official shareholders and co-owners of the Crown of Canada 
are recognized as such in our Constitution, as official holders of the Crown prerogative, which must also include the 
treaty rights of Indigenous nations, and as co-owners and shareholders with the Canadian citizens of Canada.  
 
The reason I am contacting you is because we are being contacted by your members across the country regarding your 
statement in support of mandatory mRNA vaccination/injections for all employees. 
 
I understand that you may not have all the facts about the SARS-CoV-2 virus and the Canadian laws that protect our 
GENOME and genetic non-discrimination rights, as well as the international laws incorporated into our Charter of Rights 
and Freedoms.  
 
Employers must also be reminded that corporate policies do not override the human rights of Canadians and their 
employees and that the federal government, Treasury Board or the provinces do not have the right to override 
international rights that Canada has signed onto and also in the event of a pandemic or war. 
 
I have attached a copy of our 1st and 2nd "Open Request and Moratorium Letters" sent by bailiff to Minister of Justice 
and Attorney General David Lametti on August 10, 2021.  
 
Both documents, including our supplemental letter to employers and businesses, are provided for you to copy, read and 
forward to your legal department to ensure not only your members' rights, but your own as well, as supporting 
mandatory vaccinations/injections could result in a lawsuit against your members' employers or even yourself.  
 
If any of you would like to join us in helping to protect your members as Canadian citizens and not just as employees, we 
can arrange zoom meetings at your convenience as time is running out with Parliament dissolved and political power in 
Canada technically reverting to the Canadian people.  
 
Reminder: "Canadians are richer and more powerful than they think, for there is nothing in law that supersedes the will 
of the people" until it is ceded through elections without protection of our collective political and civil rights or legally 
recognized in the Constitution.  
 
In fact, there should be no elections until we are inserted as official collective co-owners and shareholders of the Crown 
of Canada with full prerogative powers over our governance and governments under the Constitution. 
 
I thank you in advance for your patience and look forward to your response. Without prejudice. 
Respectfully and cordially, 
 

 
Nicole Lebrasseur  
The Canadian Peoples Union NFP Inc. 
Thepowershift.ca 
Tel: (226) 777-5580   
RR2, Ohsweken ON 
N0A 1M0 
 
 


